Conservation Commission

April 11, 2013

MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, Warren Lake, John Earley, Steve Ober, Karen Bourdeau and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Open
At 7:00, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes

Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of March 14, 2013 2nd by Karen Bourdeau, all were in favor.

Old Business

Lots for sale

Chair Crosby reported that he spoke with Rob Jutton regarding the lots for sale.  The only lots being focused right now are two the BOS are handling which are the Philbrook Road and Hermit Lake Road lots.  There will be no lots for sale on this years warrant.

Jon Martin met with the commission to update us on the timber harvest on the Dr. True Lot.  Jon presented the commission with a check in the amount of $10,276.52 for the sale of the timber from this lot.  Jon stated that he has withheld the amount of $450 for the post-harvest expenses for things left to be done.  Jon reviewed the volumes of wood and reported that it totaled 84,765 board feet or 277 cords of wood.  Jon suggests the post-harvest tour should be scheduled for June/July.  Jon recommends the next harvest be done in 10 years.  Jon encouraged the commission to revise the forest maintenance plan that is currently dated 2000.  Jon took the Keith plan from 2000 to review and get back to us with a price estimate for updating this plan.  Jon also suggests that the Eastman Hill lot maybe ready for a harvest.

Jon updated us on the bore bug that is currently a concern for Ash trees in NH.  

Katy reviewed the easement that she got from Bob Veloski for the property abutting the Dr. True Road lot for the McDonald’s.  The commission last month discussed the desire to be reimbursed for surveying fees as this was an additional expense for the commission when it was discovered they were encroached on the town land with personal belongings and this resident’s septic system was partly on the town land.  According to the BOS the McDonalds are refusing the language in the current proposed easement.  Chair Crosby will talk with the BOS regarding these issues.

Swain Update

Chair Crosby reported that he has spoken to Ryan Dubois and all the paperwork is submitted, there was a telephone interview with the Swain’s, the National reviewer has our application, the extension was granted and now we are just waiting for a closing date.  If this comes before the next meeting Chair Crosby will contact commission members for the closing.

Chair Crosby reported that we are in receipt of the final bill for Attorney Chris Boldt's work on the deed language for this easement.  The final bill is in the amount of $4,394.50.  Chair Crosby made a motion to pay the legal fees for the invoice from Chris Boldt, re: swain easement in the amount of $4394.50, to be paid from the land use change tax fund, 2nd by John Earley all were in favor.

Earth Day
Katy handed out copies of flyers that have been posted at the town office, post office and the library.  Katy reported that people have been calling and the she is working with Sant Bani again this year to get their list of roads cleaned so there is no duplication and we can add these miles to our NH the Beautiful report.  Katy stated that she has picked up 3 more boxes of bags to collect the road side trash and if anyone is interested in helping and needs a bag on or before the April 20th clean-up day to contact her at 491-2522 for bags and to report where you are cleaning up so we can add it to our report.  

Field and Forest Trails update

John Earley stated he is just back and there wasn’t an update on the trails other than they will be continuing the next trail.  John reported that the students from UNH have completed their project for their studies and he will be speaking to them to get any recommendations they may have.  John reported that he is going to start calling volunteers that signed up last year at Old Home Day to help do some trail cleanup.  John reported that they are still working on a full map for the kiosks at the entrances of the trails.  John stated that he walked a proposed path with Rob Robillard from Steele Hill for where the town trails can connect with the trails at Steele Hill Resort.  John will contact Hal Graham to see what his future interest is in continuing to help with the trails.  John suggested that we name the “blue” trail after Mr. Graham with the proposed name of the “Hal Graham Trail”.  John suggested that we should schedule a ceremony for the new trail name.  John questioned if the commission thought we could get water up on the trails, a possible dug well with a hand pump.  Steve Ober stated he will donate a pump.  John will get quotes on this project.  Steve Ober made a motion to rename the blue trail to the Hal Graham Trail 2nd by John Earley all were in favor.  John will work on a schedule for a ceremony.  Chair Crosby asked about the gates that could be placed at the base of the trails as well as a gate for the Dr. True Road lot where we harvested.  John Earley will contact Johnny Van Tassel for contact information for gates.  

Hopkinson Hill Land

Chair Crosby stated he got an email from Bill Cutillo stating there are still negotiations with Mr. Emerson and the LRLT (Don Barry) for this land.

New Business
Steve suggested that the conservation commission look into a warrant article for next year to state that 100% of the proceeds come to the conservation commission when land comes out of current use.  Steve also mentioned that at the budget hearing the other night, there was some discussion regarding an amount of $1173 for the Planning Board’s budget to pay for some conservation maps.  It was discussed that we already talked about this and were not interested in spending this money nor should the town as the master plan is not yet adopted and we would be willing to split the cost or pay for maps down the road in our non-lapsing account if the balance provided.  

Mail and Correspondence
None

Other

The commission discussed membership and Wayne Elliott, John Earley and Steve Ober are up for re-appointment this year.  We will vote at the May meeting to re-appoint members and Chair Crosby will check to see if Wayne will continue.  

The Commission discussed the possibility of naming one of the trails in Wayne’s honor.

Adjourn

At 8:42 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Steve Ober all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted,         

Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

